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 I write in support of House Bill 762 that would form a task force to study impaired 
driving in the state and whether new technologies can be applied to testing for those 
impairments. 
 
 Most jurisdictions have seen an increase in the number of impaired traffic cases 
where there is the presence of drugs.  The number of accidents in Baltimore County 
where there is a combination of low levels of alcohol with the presence of marijuana has 
been on the rise.  We have also seen an increase of cases where it is likely marijuana is 
the substance effecting the persons driving. 
 
 The problem with the presence of marijuana in traffic cases is there is no real 
quantifiable test to determine the drugs effect on driving.  While some blood tests can 
test for the presence of marijuana, quantifying it is difficult. 
 
 A task force to study these more recent trends will be important particularly as 
Maryland contemplates legalizing marijuana.  We as a state must get ahead of this 
current and likely future issue by exploring the new technologies that may be out there. 
 
 I urge a favorable report of House Bill 762. 


